
City of Lake City 
DEPARTMENT OF GROWTH MANAGEMENT 

205 NORTH MARION AVENUE 
LAKE CITY, FLORIDA 32055 

TELEPHONE: (386) 719-5748 
FAX: (386) 758-5426 

12-3-09 

To Whom it may concern: 

Re: Hallways located on first floor Lake Shore Hospital Authority 
Located at 259 N.E. Franklin St. 

From Troy Crews 
Chief Building Inspector 

Upon Inspection of 2 hallways located on the first floor of said building the following 
was noted. The first hall to the East end of the building that leads to offices measures 
44 inches in width which meets Florida Building code section 1017.2 Corridor Width not 
less than 44 inches (exception # 2 allows 36 inch minimum for hallways serving an 
occupant load of less than 50), which would be the case for this hallway. The second 
hallway to the west from foyer area measures 35 inches in width, it however is not part of 
an accessible route therefore it does not have to comply with Florida Accessibility Code. 
In regards to The Florida Building Code 1017.2 exception # 1 allows a 24-inch minimum 
for access to electrical or mechanical equipment. Copy of code is attached. If you have 
any questions feel free to call me. 

Sincerely Troy Crews 


